

City of Long Beach Working Together to Serve

R-18

Date:

August 24, 2010

To:

Honorable Mayor and City Council

From:

Vice Mayor Suja Lowenthal, Chair, Elections Oversight Committee

Subject:

AMENDMENT TO LONG BEACH MUNICIPAL CODE SECTION 2.01.1020 TO INCREASE THE AMOUNT AN OFFICEHOLDER MAY RETAIN IN SURPLUS

FUNDS

The Elections Oversight Committee, at its meeting held July 20, 2010, considered communications relative to the above subject.

It is the recommendation of the Elections Oversight Committee to the City Council to amend Long Beach Municipal Code Section 2.01.1020 concerning increasing the amount from five thousand dollars (\$5,000.00) to ten thousand dollars (\$10,000.00) that an officeholder may retain in Surplus Funds for expenditures associated with holding such office.

Respectfully submitted,

ELECTIONS OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE

Vice Mayor Suja Lowenthal, Chair

Prepared by: Gloria Harper